
Westmont Music Boosters 
Meeting Minutes 
March 11, 2020 

 
 
Attendees:​ Christiana Mandler, Mike Hedman, Ronda Ross, John Ross, David Moffatt, Brenda Lacey, 
Jennifer Didone, Melissa Raplee, Eli Raplee. Nathan Raplee, Liz Petersen, Yvonne Chen 
 
Call to order at 8:01 pm (Mike Hedman) 
 
Welcome and Introductions (Mike Hedman) 

● No new members 
 
Old Business 

● February Minutes approved by all. 
 
Director’s Report: (Christian) 

● Staff Budgets 
AB5 which covers independent contractors will affect how we pay MB Staff. They will need to 
be moved to hourly employees. This will affect our budget. Ms. Mandler will work to get the 
exact figures. We also need to increase support staff from 3 to 5. 

● Upcoming events – canceled through April 4​th​, 2020 do to COVID-19 
 
Financial Report: (David) 
1) Treasurer Report – Approximately 61k in the bank (tinyurl.com/wmb-march11-2020) 
2)  501C3 – still in limbo and may require additional help to get the required paperwork together. 
3) Fundraising Committee /Chair 

a) Basketball concessions – 
b) Restaurants – pending due to COVID-19 
c) E-Waste Pick-up – Pending 
d) Vertical Raise - Pending 

 
Up Coming Events 

● March 14,21,28 Winter Guard – Canceled due to COVID-19 
● March 31 DMF Choir/Orchestra - Canceled due to COVID-19 
● April 1 – Booster Board Election during regular Booster Meeting 
● April 4 – Winter Guard Friends & Family Night – pending 
● April 11 - Bunnies & Bonnets Parade in Campbell – pending 
● April 17 – A night of Jazz -pending 
● April 29 – Incoming 8​th​ Graders BBQ(need table and volunteers) -pending 
● May 9 – Mini Band Camp 
● May 27 – Jazz Band SCCOE Staff Recognition Dinner 
● Date? – Whammies 
● Date? – Notes & Floats (Drumline & Guard) 
● Date? - Spring Concerts 

 
Marching Band Reports 



● Events Committee –​ Need One! 
● Auxiliary​(Liz Petersen)​ – ​Canceled due to COVID-19 
● Uniforms​(Ronda Ross)​ ​– Everything has been cleaned and returned total cost $700 
● Food Committee​ (Jennifer Didone) – nothing to report 
● Apparel / Spirit Wear​ (Brenda Lacey)- $500 approved to pre-purchase summer time swag 

(visors, baseball hats, bandanas, water bottle stickers) will continue to look for a source for 
reusable water bottles. 

● Pit Crew​(Mike Hedman​) ​– finished work for Winter Guard 
 

Next Meeting 
● Wednesday, April 1, 2020 April 1, at 8pm in the Band Room 

 
 
Meeting Adjourned at 8:50 


